



# Franklin High School Daily Bulletin Wednesday, October 10<sup>th</sup>, 2018

# **SCHOOL NEWS**

It is not too late to sign up for Powderpuff if you are still interested in playing. We still have room for  $9^{th}$ ,  $10^{th}$  and  $11^{th}$  grade girls who are interested in playing. The first 99 girls per grade level to sign up will be allowed to play. Powder Puff practice starts on Monday October  $15^{th}$  after school (10/10)

Do you want to host an Australian Exchange student for two week in January? We are still looking for host families for about ten students. This is a great experience! See Mr. Kilby for more information. (10/17)

Any students who are on the waiting list for Powder Puff Cheer may bring their forms and payment to the concession stand or site controller in the main office to sign up. We are going to allow those that are on the waiting list for Powder Puff Cheer to sign up if they still want to participate. See Mr. Kilby for more info. (10/12)

Japanese high school students are coming to Elk Grove this spring! They will attend our high schools for two weeks from March 15<sup>th</sup> to 29<sup>th</sup>. Becoming their "host family" is a great way to start getting involved in the California-Japan exchange program. The program brochure and host family application are now available. See Ms. Kozuma in HJ8 if you are interested. (10/12)

## CLUB NEWS

The Garden Club will not meet this week to allow members to prepare for their tests and attend Cocoa and Cram. The club will meet again the first Wednesday of Quarter 2. Meetings are from 3:15 to 4:30 p.m. every Wednesday in HT4. Community service is available. (10/10)

Tomorrow, Thursday, October  $11^{th}$ , marks the  $30^{th}$  year of celebrating National Coming Out Day in the LGBTQ community.

If you would like to join the GSA in celebrating the day, come to HR-1 on Thursday after finals from 12:30-1:00.

There will be food, and we'll watch some inspirational videos about people embracing who they really are. Everyone is welcome. (10/11)



### SENIOR NEWS

Attention Seniors! If you plan to take part in the Senior Payment Plan, you need to sign up and pay your deposit by Tuesday October  $16^{th}$ . Be sure to participate in the Senior Payment Plan, as it is a great deal and will save you money. All forms and your deposit need to be turned in by Tuesday October  $16^{th}$ . (10/16)

## JUNIOR NEWS

# **SOPHOMORE NEWS**

# FROSH NEWS

### COUNSELING NEWS

Colleges Coming to Franklin:

Yale Univeristy on October 11th at 12:30pm

Azusa Pacific University on October 16th at 9:00am

San Diego State on October 16th at 10:30am

Sonoma State on October 16th at 2:15pm

UOP on October 17th at 9:30am

University of Chicago on October 17th at 2:15pm

See Mrs. Larsen to sign up and get a pass to attend a presentation.

The Elk Grove Unified School District will be hosting it's 25th annual College and Career Fair on Tuesday, October 16, 2018 at Monterey Trail High School. The event will run from 6:30 pm - 8:00 pm with over a hundred representatives from colleges, business and all military branches in attendance. See the NEWS on Franklin's website for more information.

The CRC Representative will be here during all three lunches on Thursday, October 25<sup>th</sup>.

See Mrs. Larsen to make an appointment. (10/25)

# ATHLETIC NEWS

Franklin's Track & Field program will start conditioning October 15th 3:20 pm at BSP soccer field. Training will be 2 hours so make sure to bring water, proper running shoes and sweats to keep warm. For more updates you can follow the teams instagram account at FHS\_wildcats\_track. (10/14)

Attention Wrestlers!!! Anyone interested in Wrestling this year come to Conditioning on Mondays and Wednesdays after school in the small weight room. (10/10)

Attention all Current and Interested Franklin High School Boys Soccer Players!

Pre tryout conditioning will begin Monday, October 15<sup>th</sup>, after school on the back grass

